THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS

FROM:
Nannette Johnston
DATE:
January 15, 2009
SUBJECT:
Approval of Stipend Use for New Teachers
ISSUE

New teachers hired after the school year starts are unable to begin the Kentucky Teacher Internship Program (KTIP) because of state budget cuts. (KTIP provided funding in the amount of $1,400 each for resource teachers.) Consequently, these teachers are not receiving the assistance of a mentor.
FACTS

In September 2004, the board approved a stipend of $500 per year for up to 20 mentors a year for teachers in the alternative certification programs. Only five (5) alternative teacher mentors have been requested for the 2008-2009 school year.
A principal has requested a mentor to provide some form of assistance to new teachers who were not assigned a resource teacher funded by the state.

This proposal recommends that, upon request of the principal, any teacher eligible for internship (KTIP) be provided a mentor, provided that there are unused slots from the 20 allocations for alternative certification teachers in their first year. These mentors would receive $500 a year (or $250 a semester) paid from board funds. Although the assistance would not be the same as KTIP, it would provide assistance to the new teacher and a small amount of compensation to the mentor. A principal may request one semester of mentor assistance, provided the intern is eligible for KTIP but denied because of state funding. 
The funds for the 20 alternative teacher mentors are already included in the budget. This change would not increase the budget but would permit transfer of the funds from mentors for alternative teachers to mentors for KTIP-eligible new teachers.

Alternative teachers should continue to receive priority because they have not completed student teaching experiences. If there are more KTIP-eligible new teachers than slots, the mentors will be assigned in order of the date the request is received in the personnel office.
RECOMMENDATION

Permit the use of any unused slots from the first-year alternative certification teachers for KTIP-eligible new teachers.
RECOMMENDED MOTION


I move that the Hardin County Board of Education allow the transfer of any unused slots for mentors of alternative certified teachers to mentors for KTIP-eligible new teachers. 

